
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“O God, thou art my God; early will I seek thee: my soul thirsteth for thee, my flesh longeth for thee in a dry and 
thirsty land, where no water is;”  Psalm 63:1 
  
Every believer’s heart should hunger for the things of God, a desire to know Him, walk with Him, and live in His 
presence every day.  The world had never seen a person with the indwelling Holy Spirit and the external fruit of 
the Spirit until our Lord Jesus Christ.  When many turned back from following Him, Jesus turned to the disciples 
and asked if they, too, would leave.  Peter answered, “Lord, to whom shall we go? thou hast the words of eternal 
life. And we believe and are sure that thou art that Christ, the Son of the living God.”  John 6:68-69.  As we have 
traveled around the US, we’ve noticed that something is missing.  Wherever we go, people are longing for 
something more.  People need Jesus!  May God help us to be a witness in the short time He gives us here upon 
this Earth. 
  
Thank you for your prayers concerning Seth.  He is doing well.  He is now on medication for Pulmonary 
Hypertension and will stay on that for a while.  Since our last email, the doctors and surgeons have given 
extensive attention to the results of Seth's catheterization.   
  
On August 30, Seth will undergo open-heart surgery to move two of the collateral arteries to join the pulmonary 
artery at the top of the heart.  The surgeons will also increase the size of the patch done in Seth’s first surgery.  It 
is hoped that increasing the size will alleviate the high pressure inside the right ventricle of his heart.   
  
Please continue to pray for him.  Also, please pray for his Dad.  Brandon has applied to be able to work in the 
US.  Right now, they have no source of income except for the GiveSendGo account.  We pray the approval of his 
applications will be approved soon.  
  
The work in South Africa is going well!  Our latest church plant was begun in October 2021 by one of our college 
graduates, Munya Nyuke.  Munya and his wife traveled with us in the USA on our last furlough.  We hear almost 
weekly of souls saved!  Praise the Lord. 
  
We thank the Lord for Sipho and Matthews.  Sipho oversees Bible Baptist Church of the Deaf in Johannesburg 
and the Zoom classes.  Matthews is serving at Tshwane Deaf Baptist Church in Pretoria. 
 
Lucinda and I have been visiting and preaching in many of our supporting churches and having meetings in new 
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ones.  From Kansas to Connecticut and the many states between, we’ve traveled many miles in our short time 
here in America.  Continue to pray as we visit churches to report on God's love for the Deaf in South Africa.  If 
you are interested in having us, let us know.  Please phone us at 740-731-1495. 
 
Thank you for your prayer and the love shown to us by your faithful support.   
 
In Christ, 
 
 
 
Chris and Lucinda Radebaugh. 
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